
UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Tuesday 13 September 2016
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Mr Stephen McAuliffe


	Present
	Ms Garshong, Ms Manning, Mr Parry, Mr Reilly, Ms Rich, Mr Stanbury, Mr Stephens, Professor Turton

	
	

	Apologies
	Ms Allayna, Ms Andrews, Ms Jones, Professor Norval, Professor Pevalin, Mr Oldham, Mr Murphy, Ms Potter, Ms Walsh

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Ms Cottrell, Ms Frost, Ms Gott, Mr Jones, Mr Miles, Ms Rogowski, Mr Stock, Mr Stevenson, Mr Watts, Ms Wisher

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	42/16

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 04 MAY 2016 (SEC/16/13)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	43/16

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	None
	44/16

	
	
	

	FUTURE OF FAITH PROJECT UPDATE (SEC/16/14)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An update to the committee of the progress of the established Task and Finish Group, with proposed University statements on faith and the Multi-Faith Chaplaincy for approval. 
	45/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	The group has worked towards establishing a vision for 21st century chaplaincy provision that provides a warrant for the chaplains to engage, whilst ensuring the expectations of the University are satisfied. The group is further considering how the Chaplaincy can integrate with the Education Strategy as part of the wider Essex experience, and the balance of framework versus expectations. Any proposals are framed on people rather than place, mindful of different facilities across the three campuses.
	46/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To include a statement on belief, students of no faith and faith exploration as part of the University statement of faith, recognising that students may transition in faith and belief as part of their education and higher education study.
	47/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To review the phrasing of ‘time out’ in the University statement of Multi-Faith Chaplaincy
	48/16

	
	
	

	Approved
	The amended statements and the direction of travel. Resourcing would be agreed by USG, with a further update to SEC in November.
	49/16

	
	
	

	SAFEGUARDING ADVISORY GROUP (SEC/16/15)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary of Group activity in 2015-16 academic year, as part of delegated authority to Student Experience Committee.
	50/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The group has worked to restate the University’s commitment to freedom of speech, whilst reviewing a number of policies (external speakers, room bookings) to assure compliance with the Prevent framework. The University continues to resist IT filtering, and has worked cooperatively with the Students’ Union in implementation of agreed actions.
	51/16

	
	
	

	Approved
	The report was noted and approved, subject to corrections to Paragraph 8 
	52/16

	
	
	

	SABBATICAL TEAM MANIFESTO (SEC/16/16)

	
	
	

	Received
	A summary of the Students’ Union sabbatical officer team objectives for 2016-17.
	53/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	The officers noted a priority of visibility and enhancing the student voice in the coming year, working as one team with the University. A focus at Southend will be on strengthening student societies as part of enhancing the student experience, whilst collaborating on addressing the BAME attainment gap and activities to support student wellbeing.
	54/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Students’ Union receives around 30 messages through the #sureact social media channels, alongside established feedback mechanisms with students. Constraints of time and space are felt particularly at Southend and Loughton for co-curricular activities, a part-time President role for East 15 at Loughton has been established.
	55/16

	
	
	

	STUDENT EXPERIENCE ACTION PLAN (SEC/16/17)

	
	
	

	Received
	A verbal update from committee members’ progress towards the identified actions identified in individual departments/sections, with a view towards a thematic, institutional plan in 2017-18.
	56/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	A1: The Library will trial roving staff support in the Autumn Term. Bookable Librarian support is now available through the Talent Development Centre, and the University will form part of Phase 2 of a virtual chat trial in development through SCONUL.

A2: Albert Sloman ground floor has been refurbished to a tech-rich space; the Library Advisory Group will now consider tech intensity in other spaces and use of group rooms. It was noted that Masters’ students make use of group rooms for primary research.

A3: The review has commenced and is ongoing.

A4: Scoping of the options is ongoing.

A5: The objective has been retitled to Diversifying the Curriculum. The group are exploring examples of diverse curricula from other Universities, and the role of clubs and societies in providing co-curricular activities alongside social opportunities.
A6: Year 1 activities are focussing on developing the course rep system, and mapping activities against University strategic objectives.
A7: Meetings have been held with service managers, with an aim to reconfigure service delivery effective January 2017

A8: Work is ongoing to explore how a new annual student survey might be delivered, alongside improving guidance for departments on designing and delivering internal surveys.

A9: The objectives will be progressed later in the year, with milestones and timelines to be agreed.

A10: A skills audit for job skills is in development.

A11: A contract for Phase 1 (external-facing webpages) has been awarded, with search improvements implemented on the current website.
	57/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To rename and remove objective A5, in view of dual-monitoring through the Education Committee
	58/16

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted
	The date of the next meeting was likely to be amended in view of a scheduling conflict with Academic Staffing Committee.
	59/16

	
	
	


Richard Alderman, Assistant Education Manager (Policy and Development)
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section

September 2016
